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The next meeting of the Chiefs’ & FireFirefighters’ Association will be held at Station 46, New Hope Eagle Fire Co. on April 15th.
7 PM Food

7:45 PM Meeting Start 
The May meeting will be held at Station 0, Yardley on May 20th.

Highlights of the March Meeting - Scott Forster reported that letters have been sent to all county municipalities asking them to review their EMS response to insure the closest available unit is being dispatched.
Audrey’s 911 Communications Report:
Encryption: Working on programming encryption in Police radios on the zone channels. Please contact Todd Neumann or Audrey Kenny with any questions. If your agency is planning to add or replace radios in the future, please be sure to speak to one of us about features the new equipment should have.  

Training Center - The first face-to-face session of the Firefighter 1 hybrid class is happening on Sunday, March 24, 2019 at

the LBPSTC. The class started out with twenty-one and is now down to 10 active students.

A Hurst E-draulic spreader was added to the Training Center’s vehicle rescue cache. The Training Center

will budget to add additional E-draulic systems for the future.

The Firefighter 2 hosted by Ottsville is going well. There are 23 students in the Firefighter 2 class.

The classrooms projectors were updated to laser projection. Classrooms 201, 202, and 203 are

completed. The Training Center will upgrade rooms 104, 105, and 106 in fall 2019. The laser projection

is working well for the Center.

The County replaced the carpet in the main office area and the conference room. The County is also in

the process of painting downstairs. The building is looking good.
Montgomery County: All cross programming for old Montgomery County Radio System is complete and at this time, we have no additional companies to program. 9 companies had urgent needs. Please contact us if you have any new requests. Montco has been great in helping us get this far.

Info Files: Please send in your info files if you haven’t already do so. Send to 911FireEMS@buckscounty.org

Radio System Update: This is scheduled for June 2019. As we have details on anything that may affect your ability to use your radios, we will notify everyone about those events.

CAD: in the final stretch of negotiations and planning and hope to present a contract to the Commissioners in May/June with work starting this summer.
Dave Hathaway - This year will mark the 15th year that firefighters, fire police officers and emergency medical service providers have gathered in the courtyard of the courthouse in Doylestown to honor those first responders who have died in the line-of-duty in Bucks County. The names of thirty firefighters, fire police officers and emergency medical service providers have been added to the memorial that stands in the courtyard of the courthouse.

Each year for the past fifteen years first responders and their families have gathered at the memorial to honor and remember those members of our emergency service family who have given their lives protecting the citizens and property of Bucks County. Since the creation of this memorial the service has grown and attendance by first responders and their families has increased. But we continue to look for ways to enhance the ceremony and to honor and remember those we have lost.

This year the memorial committee is creating commemorative challenge coin and t-shirt that will be available for purchase by June. Details will be available shortly. The committee is asking for your help to submit additional ideas or suggestions that would help to make the ceremony even better. We also ask for your support by attending the ceremony that will be held on Sunday September 29th at 10 am. If you have any questions regarding the ceremony or would like to submit an idea or suggestion, please contact the committee chairman Dave Hathaway at (215) 431-7397 or ffhathaway@msn.com.
National Dispatcher Week is 4/14/2019 – 4/20/2019.
The Bucks County Public Safety Training Center has scheduled retest nights for anyone that is unable to make it to the Training Center during the daytime.   The following nights are set for retests:

-          Tuesday April 16, 2019 @ Lower Bucks Public Safety Training Center – starting at 7pm

-          Wednesday May 15, 2019 @ Bucks County Public Safety Training Center – starting at 7pm
How will decisions be made to determine what pipe size to use and where to place the

sprinkler heads?

o Either NFPA 13D or IRC Section P2904 (newly added section) can be used for fire

sprinkler system design and installation criteria.

o IRC Section P2904 contains design and installation criteria for a multipurpose fire

sprinkler system and contains tables to determine pipe sizes based on water meter size,

length of pipe runs, sprinkler flow, piping material and other factors.

 Is the fire sprinkler system a stand-alone system or is it part of the plumbing system?

o The fire sprinkler system can either be separate from the domestic plumbing system, or it can be a multipurpose fire sprinkler system. A multipurpose fire sprinkler system supplies

domestic water to both the fire sprinklers and the plumbing fixtures.

 What type of piping can be used?

o Piping allowed for fire sprinkler systems can be metallic (typically copper), or nonmetallic (CPVC or PEX).

New Report: Home Structure Fires - People feel safe when they are at home, yet more than one-quarter of reported fires occurred in the home environment during 2012–2016. On average, seven people died in US home fires per day. Check out this new report to learn more
Station 16, Cornwells, has taken delivery of a Pierce Arrow XT rescue-engine. The truck is solid red with black wheels and a solid black stripe. 
Facts about home fire sprinklers -
Automatic sprinklers are highly effective and reliable elements of total system designs for fire protection in buildings. According to NFPA's "U.S. Experience with Sprinklers" report:

the civilian death rate was 81 percent lower in homes with fire sprinklers than in homes without them. The average firefighter injury rate was nearly 80 percent lower when fire sprinklers were present during fires. When sprinklers were present, fires were kept to the room of origin 97 percent of the time. The home fire death rate was 90 percent lower when fire sprinklers and hardwired smoke alarms were present. By comparison, this death rate is only 18 percent lower when battery-powered smoke alarms are present but automatic extinguishing systems weren't.
Community Risk Reduction (CRR) provides a platform for fire department leaders to assess risk, prevent harm, respond to incidents, and review the deployment and utilization of their resources to best protect their community. It can be a template for data-driven planning and decision-making, as well as establishing and communicating priorities inside and outside the department. Rather than a stand-along program, CRR establishes the basis of a leadership and management mindset that guides the organization towards its mission.
For the second year running, Wilderness Rescue Training will offer a Wilderness First Responder (WFR) course at Upper Makefield Fire Company’s Station 71.  The WFR is an in-depth look at patient assessment, traumatic injuries, environmental topics, and medical emergencies.  Learn more, and enroll, here: https://www.wildernessrescuetraining.com/wfr/

Why a WFR is good training for Firefighters:

●
Practice making high consequence decisions under time pressure in realistic scenarios.

●
Build your understanding of human anatomy and common injuries and illnesses. 

●
Train on how to respond when the EMS system is overwhelmed, such as after a major terrorist attack or natural disaster.

Why a WFR is good training for EMTs:

●
Turns an EMT into a Wilderness EMT.  

●
Grants 70 hours of EMT CEUs.

●
Learn more about environmental topics such as submersion, hypothermia, and heat stroke by professional wilderness guides who have managed these conditions in the field.

Why a WFR is good training for your 16+ year old kid:

●
Get an introduction to the world of EMS during Christmas Break.

●
Build your resume with a professional certification.  Earn 3 hours of easily transferrable college credit from the University of Utah.

●
Open up job opportunities in outdoor recreation, guiding, Search and Rescue, and ski patrol.

For more info, contact:

Dave Durant

wildernessrescuetraining@gmail.com

267.221.1904
This is the reply from PA Dept. of Revenue to the questions regarding the loss of Relief Assn. funds. From Janel Agent 811 3/21/19.
Ed,

Comments on the subject matter should be addressed to:

Department of the Auditor General

Bureau of Fire Relief Audits

Room 327 Finance Building,

Harrisburg, PA 17120 phone: (717) 787-1308 

fax: (717) 787-7473
My Reply: The Auditor General reviewed the same questions I sent to you and told me they only disburse what has been given to them by the Department of Revenue. They don't make decisions as to what Foreign Fire 2% tax goes to VFRA funds or Pension Funds. You can't have 2% foreign fire tax funds increase for 25 straight years (1985 to 2010), level off and begin declining without someone or a legislative act implementing a change. 

I pasted the reply from the Auditor General’s office published in last month’s News. Ed
Further communication to both agencies. – “Now that both the Auditor General’s office and the Department of Revenue have denied responsibility for the declining Volunteer Relief Association funds, I am asking both agencies the following questions:

Which agency has contact with the foreign insurances companies to confirm that the insurance companies provide the proper documentation to insure Fire Insurance policy taxes are correctly identified and reported? Specifically, what documentation accompanies the 2% tax payment to the Dept. of Revenue that confirms the 2% payment is for fire insurance? What documentation is provided that confirms "Property Casualty Insurance" doesn’t contain any fire insurance coverage? Is there a written policy provided to the insurance companies that details what coverage constitutes “Fire Insurance” and what coverage constitutes “liability” insurance?”

Reply from the Dept. of Revenue - Good Afternoon Ed, 

If the Auditor General's office cannot assist you, I recommend contacting the Department of Insurance. I apologize for not being able to answer your question, but this is not something the Department of Revenue handles. 

Department of Insurance Phone# 877-881-6388

Thanks for your inquiry,

Chelsea

Customer Experience Center
My e-mail to the PA Dept. of Insurance

I have been referred to your agency by both the Dept. of Revenue and the Auditor General's office. I am trying to find out why the VFRA funds have been decreasing to my Volunteer Fire Company, Hartsville Fire Co, Warminster Township in Bucks County. Please answer these questions.

After our monies received from State Relief funds steadily increased from the beginning in 1985 until they peaked in 2011, they slowly at first (2012 - 2016) and then sharply declined in 2017 & 2018. Why haven't the funds increased as more buildings have been built and more foreign fire tax revenues been collected? A plot of the current VFRA incomes for every year (1985 to 2018) projects a continuing negative trend. I am looking for the legislation or policy that triggered the change.

Which agency has contact with the foreign insurances companies to confirm that the insurance companies provide the proper documentation to insure Fire Insurance policy taxes are correctly identified and reported? Specifically, what documentation accompanies the 2% tax payment to the Dept. of Revenue or Dept. of Insurance that confirms the 2% payment is for fire insurance? What documentation is provided that confirms "Property Casualty Insurance" doesn’t contain any fire insurance coverage? Is there a written policy provided to the insurance companies that details what coverage constitutes “Fire Insurance” and what coverage constitutes “liability” insurance?”

I would like to receive any documentation on this subject.

Best Regards. Ed
Three weeks have passed without a reply.

Station 98, Morrisville, has ordered a Pierce Arrow XT pumper/rescue with a 500 Gallon tank and 2000 GPM pump.

Interline Brands has recalled about 140,000 multiple sizes of ProPlus Brass Flare Swivel fittings used as connectors for copper tubing. The brass, gold-colored fittings connect two male flare nuts opposite to each other. The Swivels were used primarily for LP gas (propane) applications by professional installers. The leaks pose as a fire hazard. Made in China.

Drive Safely - The Swissvale Fire Department is facing a lawsuit over a crash involving a fire truck. Tasha Sarvis, of McKeesport, filed the lawsuit Wednesday in Allegheny County Common Pleas Court. Advertisement The lawsuit cites an incident on April 4, 2017, in which Sarvis says she was driving her 2017 Chevy Cruze on Kennywood Boulevard in Duquesne when her vehicle was struck by a Swissvale fire truck. Sarvis says she suffered injuries in the crash. Several claims are made in the lawsuit including that the fire truck was traveling at an excessive and dangerous rate of speed for the circumstances and that traffic signals were not obeyed. The Swissvale Fire Department has not publicly responded to the lawsuit.
I am Dave “Chico” Richards, Fire Chief at Pocono

Raceway. On race weekends, we staff the third largest paid first responding crew in

Pennsylvania, with over 200 dedicated safety workers.

In the 2019 season, Pocono Raceway is extending their gratitude to all emergency responding members of the community and surrounding regions by creating an exclusive experience

package for you and your family. The “Emergency Services Package” will include:

 (1) 200 Level Grandstand Ticket

 (1) Pit/Paddock Pass; giving you access to Pit Road, Autograph Alley, Victory Lane, AND

Front stretch Driver Introduction Access

 (1) Custom Souvenir Hat

 (2) Complimentary Beer Vouchers

 (1) Buffet Lunch Voucher

 Other Special Surprise Offers!

By calling the ticket office at 1-800-722-3929 or emailing us at tickets@poconoraceway.com,

our ticket specialists will assist you in ensuring your race experience is exemplary.

In the continuation of supporting medical services, 15% of the proceeds from the purchases of the “Emergency Services Package” will be donated to Lehigh Valley Health Network Regional

Burn Center. As a proud Fire Chief and member of our emergency responding community, I invite you to join our team during the Pocono 400 on Sunday, June 2 nd . I look forward to

meeting you at the race.

Fraternally and with Gratitude, Dave “Chico” Richards, Fire Chief
The next meeting of the Bucks County Fire Marsha’s Assoc. will be held on Wednesday, May 1, 2019 in Tullytown.

Bensalem Township Fire Rescue, Department of Public Safety is seeking applicants for the position of Firefighter/EMT. This is a fulltime assignment that requires occasional overtime. The duties of the position include, but are not limited to, fire/rescue services, providing emergency medical care, operating fire apparatus, conducting fire inspections, fire prevention activities and community outreach programs.

Candidates must be a U.S. citizen, minimum of 21 years age, high school diploma or equivalency, possess a valid PA driver’s license, and township residency required.

Candidates must possess valid certifications in Firefighter I, Firefighter II, Hazardous Materials Operations Level, PA EMT, Pump Operations I, Emergency Vehicle Driver Training (EVOC/EVDT), ICS 100, 200, 700 and 800.

Fire Inspector 1, PA UCC Fire Inspector Certification and Basic Vehicle Rescue Technician are preferred, but must be obtained prior to completion of probationary period.

Applications can be downloaded HERE, and are also available Monday – Friday 8:00 am / 4:00 pm at Bensalem Township Fire Rescue 2400 Byberry Road, Bensalem, PA Applications should be submitted along with a resume to Bensalem Township Fire Rescue Attn: Battalion Chief Robert Sponheimer by Friday, April 26, 2019. EOE, DRUG SCREEN, ADA
The reason for a garage detector interconnected to all of the other detectors. - A Berks County family is safe after a firefighter got the two adults and a child out of their burning home. Crews were dispatched to the home at Clement Lane and Camp Swatara Road in Tulpehocken Township shortly after 1 a.m. Wednesday. The fire chief said flames were tearing through the garage and extending to the roof, and when he got inside the home, the family living there was still fast asleep. The fire chief woke up the residents and helped them outside to safety. No one was injured. The chief said the home had smoke detectors, but because the fire was still in the garage, they hadn't gone off. Damage is estimated to be $50,000, according to Pennsylvania State Police.  
Good Thought – “The harder I work, the luckier I get”.

Sprinkler Save - Warrington. Police responded to an "alarm condition". Unknown what type of alarm was sounding.  The police heard the sprinkler operating on the second of a townhouse. The home owner arrived at the same time and discovered significant smoke throughout the resident. Fire personnel, after insuring that the fire was out, shut off the sprinkler system. The cause was an electrical "power strip". Significant damage was avoided by the operation of a single 155-degree F sprinkler head.
Bristol Fire Company - Station 51 has scheduled The Pennsylvania Fire and Emergency Services Institute's (PFESI) program "SAVING OUR OWN" on 22 April 2019, at Goodwill Hose Company #3, Station 52, 190 Mifflin St, Bristol, PA at 1900 hours.

The program is on preventing firefighter cancers and ensuring your rights are protected under PA firefigher cancer presumption law.  Program is approximately 1 hour and 30 minutes and covers steps to reduce firefighter cancer risks and how to have the best chance of having a cancer related worker's compensation claim approved.  The program is presented by former Chief of Harrisburg Don Knokle and Attorney Mike Dryden.
If your detectors are not connected, your home is not protected.

This is your newsletter and it needs your input to be successful. Please send your news to EdPfeiffer44@gmail.com anytime during the month. 
